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POLICY AND RESOURCES EXECUTIVE SUB-COMMITTEE – 19 MAY 2020
_______________________________________________________________________


	
	
	

	
	Policy and Resources Executive Sub-Committee
	

	
	
	

	
	Tuesday 19 May 2020 at 3pm
	

	
	
	

	
	Councillors Stephen McCabe, Chris McEleny, Graeme Brooks and Tommy McVey were present. Councillor Brook was standing in for Councillor David Wilson and Councillor McVey was standing in for Councillor Ronnie Ahlfeld. Councillors Jim Clocherty and Liz Robertson both by video-conference attended by video conference. Councillor McCabe chaired the meeting.
	

	
	
	

	
	The Chief Executive, the Corporate Director (Chief Officer), Inverclyde Health & Social Care Partnership, the Head of Legal & Property Services, the Head of Organisational Development, Policy & Communications, the IT Service Manager and Ms S Lang (Legal & Property Services) were all present.

	

	
	The Corporate Director Environment, Regeneration & Resources, the Corporate Director Education, Communities & Organisational Development, the Chief Financial Officer, the Head of Environmental & Public Protection and the Service Manager, Communications, Tourism and Health & Safety all attended by video-conference.
	

	
	
	

	
	Declarations of Interest
	

	
	Councillor Brooks declared an interest in Agenda Item 5 (Tender for a Delivery Partner for 2020/21 Energy Efficiency Scotland: Area Based Schemes).
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	COVID-19 (Coronavirus): Scrutiny Report
	

	
	
	

	
	The Executive Sub-Committee decided:
· To approve the ICT investment set out in paragraph 5.24 of the Scrutiny report

· That members of the Executive Sub-Committee wanted to see an update report at their next meeting about the blue bin recycling contract.
	

	
	
	

	
	COVID-19 Testing and Access Arrangements for Key Workers and the Community
	

	
	
	

	
	The Corporate Director (Chief Officer), Inverclyde Health & Social Care Partnership providing an update on the current arrangements for testing symptomatic Inverclyde Council staff and members of their households. Executive Sub-Committee members asked for this update at their meeting on 5 May 2020.

	

	
	The letter that the Chief Executive sent to the Cabinet Secretary for Health & Sport on 11 May 2020 was attached to the report. The letter was about the council’s concerns regarding about key workers and the community being able to access testing. It asked the Cabinet Secretary to consider putting in more local testing facilities in Inverclyde.  
Members of the Executive Sub-Committee were also given the Cabinet Secretary’s reply which set out the position regarding testing in Scotland.

	

	
	The Head of Organisational Development, Policy & Communications gave an update about the arrangements for the mobile testing unit which will start testing people in Inverclyde from Friday 22 May.

The members of the Executive Sub-Committee decided that they want to be updated on the key issues about testing at all future meetings.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Home Schooling During COVID-19 Emergency
	

	
	
	

	
	The Corporate Director Education, Communities & Organisational Development gave a report outlining:

· The support provided to parents, carers and pupils with learning at home

· Options to support children returning to school, including those moving from primary to secondary school and those starting primary school in August 2020

· Measures to close the attainment gap and help create a level ‘learning’ playing field for everyone.

	

	
	The members of the Executive Sub-Committee acknowledge the report and asked to be given an update on the school opening programme at their next meeting. They also asked for regular progress reports including more details about how parents are being involved in the working groups, which have been set up to look at key aspects of pupils going back to school.
	

	
	
	

	
	Tender for a Delivery Partner for 2020/21 Energy Efficiency Scotland: Area Based Schemes
	

	
	
	

	
	The Corporate Director Environment, Regeneration & Resources asked for permission to let the Head of Legal & Property Services accept a tender for a delivery partner for the 2020/21 Energy Efficiency Scotland Area Based Schemes (ABS) programme.


	

	
	Councillor Brooks declared a non-financial interest in this item because he is a member of the Board of River Clyde Homes. He said he felt that he could still take part in discussions about the item and make an impartial decision without his interest affecting his views.

The Executive Sub-Committee decided to allow to the Head of Legal & Property Services to accept the best tender for a delivery partner for the 2020/21 Energy Efficiency Scotland Area Based Scheme programme. If the Scottish Government provides the contract can be extended for another year (2021/22).
	

	
	
	

	
	Contract Awards – 1 October 2019 to 31 March 2020
	

	
	
	

	
	The Corporate Director Environment, Regeneration & Resources gave a report about the contracts that had been awarded for goods or materials, services and work between 1 October 2019 and 31 March 2020.

	

	
	The Executive Sub-Committee decided that future reports should contain information about how many local companies had bid for each contract. Members also decided that council officers should hold talks with the Greenock Chamber of Commerce to see what could be done to get more local companies to apply for council contracts. An update will be included in the next procurement report.
	

	
	
	

	
	Proposed Temporary Lay-Up of Cruise Ships – Peel Ports Update
	

	
	
	

	
	The Corporate Director Environment, Regeneration & Resources gave an update on Peel Ports’ plans to lay up cruise ships in the Clyde.

Members of the Executive Sub-Committee were also given copies of the Chief Executive’s letter to Peel Ports opposing the plans and the reply from Peel Ports. 

	

	
	The Executive Sub-Committee decided that when council officers speak to Peel Ports on 20 May they should make it very clear that the council strongly opposed these plans. Officers are to report back on Peel Ports’ reaction and the results of the protests by the local MP and MSP.
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